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(Date)
(Your local Federal MP’s address)
(Your local Federal MP’s address)

(Your local Federal MP’s address)
RE: Introduction of new EFTPOS TAX on Consumers and Small Business.

Dear (Your local Federal MP’s name),
Newsagents like ours are subject to a number of pressures that are distinct from those that effect larger corporations and even many other small businesses.  Whilst we make a significant contribution to our local economy, our businesses are often characterised by modest profit margins. We are particularly vulnerable to tough negotiations by powerful suppliers and landlords as our margins are largely set externally and we have a very limited ability to absorb large increases in costs. The impact on us from oppressive conduct by powerful suppliers and landlords can have dramatic consequences on our staff, our families and our communities.  
Last weeks announcement of a new multilateral interchange fee model for EFTPOS transactions is an example of an issue that will particularly hurt newsagents like us and other small businesses especially in the retail sector. EFTPOS Payments Australia Limited (EPAL), the company established to manage the EFTPOS debit payments network have stated that the increases are to support investment in enhancements to the EFTPOS network, which will make it more secure, convenient and accessible for both retailers and consumers.
EPAL’s shareholders are made up of the banks and large retailers including Coles & Woolworths who manage their own terminals. Through a transitional arrangement, the large retailers will have the option to be excluded from these new changes, thus removing the previous level playing field. The interchange fee is charged between the issuing and acquiring banks and forms the basis of the costs passed on to merchants. The new fees will be payable from the 1st of October 2011. See tables below for examples of the new fees:

	Changes
	Previous EFTPOS Interchange Fee Model
	New EFTPOS Interchange Fee Model

	EFTPOS Interchange fee
	-4 to -5 cents (Rebate)
	+5 cents (major retailers retain previous model)

	New EFTPOS Scheme Fee (began Jan 2011 +1c on both sides of each EFTPOS transaction to raise an additional $40m for EPAL))
	0 cents
	+1 cent

	Acquiring bank Margin on merchant rate (Estimate)
	+15 cents
	+ 15 cents

	Cost to merchant
	+10 cents
	+21 cents 


Other changes include a reduction in the rebate for cash outs and changes to transactions below $15. See Table below for changes:

	Other Changes
	Previous EFTPOS Interchange Fee Model
	New EFTPOS Interchange Fee Model

	Cash out
	-19 cents (Rebate)
	-15 cents (major retailers retain previous model

	Transactions below $15
	-4 to -5 cents (Rebate)
	0 cents (major retailers retain previous model)


Our national industry body the Australian Newsagents Federation (ANF) spoke to the managing director of EPAL, Mr Bruce Mansfield at the end of January about the review of these fees to put forward our concerns on the potential effects on our channel. He informed them at that time that no decision had yet been agreed on or time frame set. 

The ANF contacted Mr Mansfield again late last week in response to the announcement to say that they felt the new proposed fees would disproportionately effect newsagents due to our small overall basket sizes and number of transactions. 

The major issues in these changes for us are: 

· The level playing field is now gone, small business receives a big new EFTPOS TAX and Coles and Woolworths continue to receive a rebate? 

· There will be investment required on our side in upgrades to point of sale equipment and software to integrate the changes, which will add further costs still to our business. 

· The banks will not absorb these new fees as has been discussed in the media and will pass them on to retailers as after all they are the shareholders in EPAL and both the issuers and acquirers in the transaction process. 

· These new fees worth approximately $200 million+ per year will flow down through retailers and inevitably, as we will not be able to afford to absorb them, on to consumers. 
· Is the amount generated (approximately $200 million) year on year for investment in enhancements in the EFTPOS network justifiable given this would amount to approximately $285 per terminal, per year?
· The original -4c to -5c rebate on transactions was also helping to subsidise cheaper provision of merchant terminals, which led to a faster roll out of EFTPOS terminals to retailers. Now they have 700,000 terminals out there it would appear they want small retailers to pay more.

We would like the government to do something about this new EFTPOS TAX that is being introduced at a time when small retailers like us and consumers can least afford it. We are writing to you to ask for your support to help deal with this issue. 

Our customers are hurting from increased cost of living pressure, consumer confidence is dropping and retail-trading figures are poor. This is an awful time to be putting extra pressure on mum and dad businesses and our customers.

We will be disproportionately affected by these changes due to our small overall basket size and numbers of transactions. The government need to have a good look at what is going on here before allowing small retailers and inevitably consumers to wear all of these new costs.

We hope you can assist to find a solution to this problem and to make sure that our future is not hampered by continual increases in costs that are unbalanced and inequitable when compared with other larger retailers.
Yours sincerely,
(Business Owners name)
(Name of Business)
(Address of Business)

(Address of Business)

(Phone, Email)
